
 

       Principalôs Report 

Welcome back to the new school year. This will be our last  

printed newsletter as we are moving to an electronic version 

this year. Newsletters will be emailed to parents and there 

will also be links on our website and Facebook page. We will 

still produce a small quantity of printed newsletters for those 

parents without internet access.  
 

I am pleased to say that we have had a substantial increase in  

enrolments this year. Last year our enrolment fluctuated 

around 260 students and this year it has increased to almost 

300! We now need to focus on attendance. Families can  

support this by ensuring students arrive on time (8.10am) and 

notify the school of any absences.  
 

This year we have instigated Interest Groups on Wednesday  

afternoons. This is in response to so many of our students  

being involved in extra -curricular activities such as the Beat 

Festival, Tournament of Minds, Robocup, Seabreeze Festival 

etc. These activities were held during Wellbeing classes but 

now, along with a range of other activities, have their own 

time. This enables all of our students to access the Social and 

Emotional Learning that takes place during our Wellbeing 

classes.  
 

All parents and carers are warmly invited to the Meet and 

Greet Evening this Wednesday 14th February , from  

5pm-6pm. It is an informal opportunity to meet your childõs  

teachers. I would also like to extend a similar invitation to the 

first School Council meeting of the year and  

AGM on Monday, 19 February  from 5.30pm.  
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Welcome to all of our fresh 
Year 7 students! It has 
been a great start to this 
new chapter and students 
seem to be settling in to 
their new surroundings 
well. Ms Morris (English) 
has been leading  
discussions about the  
persuasive techniques used 
in advertising and students 
have been l  
earning how to critically 
analyse them. Mr Mcleod 
has been teaching the 
mathematical magic of 
communitive, associative 
and distributive laws and 
Ms Kuhl (Humanities) has 

been leading investigations of the ancient past and professional  
practices of historians and archaeologists. What a great variety of  
interesting topics! And if that wasnõt enough to capture the  
imaginations of our newbies, Ms Muir (Science) has had students  
engaging first hand in the truly awesome world of Physics - would you 
be game enough to walk on eggs?? Our year 7 scientists have been  
exploring types of forces and on perfecting their graphing skills.  
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On behalf of the Year 8 teaching 
team I would like to welcome all 

new and old students and  
families to an exciting year 
ahead. It has been a great two 

weeks getting to know the  
students and introducing them 
to new topics and expectations. 

Humanities students are  
enjoying learning about the  
Vikings (see photo of students 

drawing helmets),  


